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Website :  www.elwoodprimary.vic.edu.au                                        Scott Street, Elwood Vic 3184                   
Phone :  9531 2762                                                                                        

Community Market (bookings) : www.trybooking.com/236549                               Fax :  9531 5497 

Dear Parents 
 

NAPLAN 2017 
Our NAPLAN results were received 
this week and once again our Grade 3 
and Grade 5 students have performed 
exceptionally well. Our school has 
performed well above the state 
average and similar to our “Like 
Schools” in all areas tested this year.  
 

Our results in writing, spelling and 
punctuation and grammar continue to 
grow each year and are a testament to 
our literacy strategies, great teachers 
and hard working students. Results in 
reading and numeracy continue to be 
very strong and we should be very 
proud of our results and in particular, 
all of our teachers who are committed 
to doing the very best for each student 
in the school. 
 

A summary of our results is below.  
 

Grade 3  
Reading well above the state mean.  
Writing well above the state mean.  
Spelling well above the state mean.  
Punctuation and grammar well above 
the state mean.  
Numeracy well above the state mean.  
 

Grade 5  
Reading well above the state mean.  
Writing above the state mean.  
Spelling well above the state mean.  
Punctuation and grammar well above 
the state mean.  
Numeracy well above the state mean.  
 

One important measure is the growth 
of students between Grades 3 & 5. Our 
students performed outstandingly well 
in this area with punctuation/
grammar, spelling and writing 
recording over 30% high relative 
growth. The state mean in all these 
areas is around 21%. High relative 
growth is a measure of how many 
students gain more than two years of 
learning from Grades 3 to 5. Medium 

relative growth is the amount of 
students who gain the expected level 
of two years growth between Grades 3 
and 5. 
 

High Relative Growth highlights 
from Grade 3—5 (2015 – 2017) 
Writing 32% - state mean 20%  
Spelling 32% - state mean 23%  
Punctuation and Grammar 41% - state 
mean 21%  
 

NAPLAN results will be mailed to 
parents at the end of next week. This 
will give class teachers enough time to 
analyse all data and contact parents to 
discuss individual results of students 
who may not have performed as well 
as anticipated.  
 

Parent Opinion Survey 
Thank you to those families who have 
completed the Parent Opinion Survey 
online. As of the weekend 46 responses 
from a possible total of 220 had been 
completed. 
 

The Parent Opinion Survey is an 
annual survey conducted by the 
Department of Education and Training 
amongst a sample of randomly 
selected parents at each school.  
 

It is designed to assist our school in 
gaining an understanding of parents’ 
perception of school climate, student 
engagement and relationships with 
our parent community. Our school will 
use the survey results to help inform 
and direct future school planning and 
improvement strategies.  
 

The survey results will be reported 
back to our school at the end of 
September. A summary of the survey 
will be reported back to the school 
Community through School Council, 
the Annual report and the school 
newsletter. If you have been randomly 
selected to complete the survey you 
will be sent an email with your own 
secure log on and link.  

16 August 2017 
No.14 

Newsletter 

CALENDAR 
Thursday 17 August 

7.15pm School Council 
 

Friday 18 August 
Athletics Practice - Grades 4-6 

 

Mon 21- Friday 25 August 
Book Week 

Theme : Escape to Everywhere 
 

Monday 21 August 
Kim Kane (author) visit Prep - Gr 2 

 

Tuesday 22 August 
Asphyxia (author) visit Gr 5 & 6 

7.00pm Literacy Parent Info  
Night -  Dyslexia 

 

Wednesday 23 August 
Book Character Parades : 

9.00am Prep 
9.40am : Grade 3 

11.30am : Grade 1 
12.50pm : Grade 2 
2.30pm : Grade 5  
2.30pm : Grade 6 
3.10pm : Grade 4 

 

Prep Grandparents Morning Tea 
Enhanced Learning  

 

Thursday 24 August 
Dean Rankine (author) visit Gr 3 & 4 

Immigration Museum - Grade 6 
 

Friday 25 August 
District Athletics - Qualifying  

students only 
Ready Set Go for 2018 Preps 

Thursday 31 August 
Parent/Teacher  

Interviews 
Flyer attached with  

booking details 
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Elwood Centenary Anchor  Newspaper 
This information packed newspaper is available from 
the office for $2.00 and will become a collectors edition. 
The latest copy has a colour insert and focuses on the  
60’s to mid 70’s. There are so many fantastic articles 
that the newspapers editor Helen Redden has put 
together providing hours of reading entertainment for 
the whole family. The whole set can be collected and 
ordered from the office. 
 

Australian Cross Country Championships  
Congratulations to Jones G who came 10th in the 
School Sport Australian Cross Country 
Championships in Tasmania last weekend. It was a 
fantastic result. 
 

School Uniform 
A reminder to all parents that students must be in full 
school uniform at all times. Socks can be navy blue or 
white and if long must be school socks.  They must not  
have any no logos on them. Black is not a school colour 
however we see black shorts, tracksuit bottoms and 
tights from time to time. Please help ensure that all 
students are dressed in full school uniform at all times.  
 

Aerobics 
Congratulations to the three aerobic teams for their 
magnificent routines last week.  On the strength of 
their performances, two of the teams made it through 
to the National Competition.  Many thanks to Millie 
Henderson, Gretl Tan and Julie Allen for giving up 
their time to coach the girls. 
 
EPS Chess Team 
Congratulations to all the players on their great result.  
It was made even more pleasing when I received an 
email from the Principal of the host school where the 
tournament was played to acknowledge how 
beautifully behaved and helpful our students were and 
that our parents were a delight.  Thank you to Pip and 
all parents for their support of the chess team. 
 

Vale 
It is with great sadness that I inform our school 
community about the death of one of our parents Paul 
Cumming. Our sincere sympathy is with  Eloise 
(Grade 6) and Charlotte (Year 8) at this difficult time. I 
would also like to acknowledge the enormous support 
of the Cleary family. 

Rob Csoti 

Commemorative Paving Brick 
Orders extended until 28 October 
Order through QKR or the school 
office.  Click here for an  Order 
Form. The final date to order has 
been extended to the Open Day in 
October to give more past students 
an opportunity to order. 

Literacy Parent Information Night – 
Dyslexia 
Elwood Primary School teachers are very well educated 
in a range of literacy difficulties particularly dyslexia, 
as it affects 10% of the population.  There are many 
myths and concerns around dyslexia, however best 
teaching and learning can help students with dyslexics 
become better dyslexics!  All are welcome to attend our 
information night on Tuesday 22 August.  Please see 
attached flyer for more details. 

Ariana Peters & Nicole Richards 
 

Recognising Heroes 
I recently had the pleasure of 
attending the Education 
Department Recognition of 
Service ceremony held at the 
Arts Centre in the wonderful 
Great Hall. It was a significant 
afternoon for me, as I was 
fortunate to be able to share the 
moment when Rob Csoti and 
Jenny Zimbachs were recognised 
for their 40 and 45 years 
contributions to education.  
 

How amazing to think that in that hall were hundreds 
of dedicated teachers who had devoted their working 
lives to the one profession, making a difference to many 
lives! 
 

I found myself reflecting on what my two colleagues 
meant to me personally and why they deserve to be 
recognised not just for their longevity, but for their 
passion and unwavering commitment to students and 
parents.  
 

I value the fact that Rob opened many eyes to his vision 
of relational learning and community involvement and 
led our staff and school through significant 
development to become the highly-regarded model it is 
today. 
 

And Jenny, my friend and co-conspirator has enriched 
our school in many ways, such as instigating the sports 
program that we all enjoy today and Enhanced 
Learning (and this is just scratching the surface).  
 

The Great Hall was filled with many heroes that day, 
each of them enriching their schools and communities 
in their own way. I felt a sense of pride to have sat 
among them and congratulate Rob and Jenny on their 
wonderful achievement. 

Jad Ryan (Year 6 teacher 
 

EPS Chess Team 
What a great result from the chess tournament on 
Wednesday 9 August. Everyone played well including 
our new team members, Jack F and Jamie R.  Anthony 
won all 7 of his 7 matches, and  Jenna  and  Akshay  
both  won 6!! 

http://www.elwoodprimary.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/commemorative_paving_brick_order_elwood_primary_pg_2.pdf
http://www.elwoodprimary.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/commemorative_paving_brick_order_elwood_primary_pg_2.pdf
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We won some medals, including an EPS team medal 
which is on display in the main office.   Our results from 
this and previous competitions mean we are eligible for 
the State Final in late October. This selection will be 
based on  the players with the highest ratings and who 
have played in a number of tournaments for EPS. 

 

Request from Team Holiday   
We welcome our new Before and After School Care 
providers, Team Holiday, to EPS.  You may have 
noticed the EPS kids in the Team Holiday bibs before 
and after school playing in the Junior School yard, or 
taking on the “Team Holiday Treasure Hunt” in the 
yard after school! 
 

On behalf of Team Holiday, we ask that if you are 
staying at school to play and catch up in the yard – you 
are more than welcome – but can we please ask that you 
play and catch up at the front of the front of the Prep 
Building and not in the Junior School, as this space is 
filled with happy Team Holiday kids.  Many thanks. 

Nicole Richards 
 

School Production Ticketing Update  
Tickets for the school production have been selling well. 
Please note students participating in the performance 
do not need a ticket. Students will be sitting with their 
grade at the back of the theatre and therefore will not be 
sitting with their families.  
 
Students will be with their class until their item and 
then be ushered back to their seat with their grade until 
the end of the show.   
 

* Students to be handed over to their teacher at the 
theatre between 6.00 and 6.30pm. 

* Costumes to be worn to the theatre.   

* Theatre doors open to the public (families) at 
6.30.  The show starts at 7.00pm. 

 
We anticipate our finishing time will be around 9.30pm. 
 Many thanks. 

Kaz & Paula 

Oz Child Counselling Services at 
EPS 
Many of you would know about or have accessed the 
support of counselling through OzChild and our 
school. 
 
OzChild’s Shine Assist program enables families and 
schools to work together in partnership with General 
Practitioners, Paediatricians, Psychiatrists and 
Psychologists to address the psychological and 
emotional wellbeing of children who meet the 
eligibility requirements through the Medicare 
Benefits Schedule for psychological support. 
 
The Shine Assist program is accessed by a referral 
from a General Practitioner, Paediatrician or 
Psychiatrist through a Mental Health Treatment Plan. 
Individuals may be eligible for up to ten individual 
sessions per calendar year.  
 
This service is bulk billed by OzChild psychologists 
so there is no cost to young people, their families or 
the school. 
 
A young person may be eligible for support from the 
Shine Assist program psychologist if they have 
problems which significantly impact on their 
emotions, thoughts, social skills and decision making. 
This includes students who may be experiencing 
difficulties because: 
• They have trouble making and keeping friends 
• They are being bullied 
• They are depressed or excessively anxious 
• They have unresolved issues with grief or loss 
• They have behaviour problems such as difficulty 
managing their anger 
• They have been identified with Attention Deficit 
Disorder 
 
For over five years, Theresa has been employed 
through OzChild with us as the school counsellor to 
many of our students. Last week Theresa decided to 
finish working with OzCHild and working with 
schools, including ours. 
 
We are working with OzCHild to employ another 
counsellor for our school and the process is 
underway to find someone who fits with EPS and can 
continue the support that Theresa has offered so 
amazingly.  This process will take about 2 to 3 weeks. 
 
Both Theresa and OzChild will have/will be 
contacting parents of current students to let them 
know that Theresa is not returning, but we will be 
handing over to another person. 
 
A change of such an important support person in 
many of our student and families lives can be a big 
disturbance and some students and families will find 
this a hard process. 
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You will know your children best and if you think your 
child needs help translating to a new counsellor, if you 
see changes in behaviour or the kids tell you of their 
distress – please reassure them that we are there for them, 
that they can talk to their teachers and that a new person 
will be at EPS to continue to help them. 
 

If you need a hand discussing this at home, or if your 
child needs support, please let your classroom teacher or 
myself know and we can talk to them too. 
 

Unfortunately Theresa is unable to return for a farewell – 
but on all of our behalf I have passed on our deep thanks 
and gratitude for all that she has done for us. 
Once our new counsellor has been employed, we shall let 
you know and they will be in contact with families who 
are currently on the list of support, as well as new 
students who are waiting to access this program. 
 

If you have any questions at all, please contact me. 

Nicole Richards 
 

Manners Matter - Respecting the 
Opposite Gender 
There are so many things and so 
many interests we share, that 
often we assume that everyone 
thinks and behaves the same as 
we do. Certainly there are many 
things that all, or nearly all kids 
like; playtime, PE, Music, winning a prize, playing with 
our friends. There is a huge list. 
 

But sometimes we need to consider that there are people 
who have different interests to us and that their interests 
are just as worthwhile. Sometime that difference is 
between boys and girls.  
 

While many girls and boys share the same interests, 
sometimes they do not. Sometimes they like to play 
different games, or watch different TV shows, or listen to 
different music. All of that is OK! It does not make one 
better than the other.  
 

We need to respect both males and females and the 
choices they make, and be happy that there are at times, 
differences. 
 

Manners Matter at Elwood Primary School! 
 

You Can Do It - Persistence  
Persistence means trying hard to do your best and not 
giving up when something feels like it’s too difficult or 
boring. Examples of persistent behavior are continuing to 
try even when schoolwork is hard, not being distracted 
and checking work when it’s finished to make sure it’s 
correct. 
 

This fortnight we will focus on: òI can do it!ó 
 

This is an important part of the year to stop and think 
about our learning, celebrate what we have achieved so 

far and then remember to reflect on our goals. We 
need to ask ourselves, are we still sticking to our 
goals? Do we need to adjust the goals? Or, are we 
achieving them and setting new ones? 
 

* “I can Do it” is thinking that we are more likely 
to be successful than we are to failing.  

 

* “I can do it” means not thinking badly about 
ourselves when we do make a mistake. 

 

* “I can do it” is thinking that it is good to try 
something new even though we might not be 
able to do it and that it is important to try new 
activities. 

 

* “I can do it” means being independent, accepting 
yourself, taking risks and having the confidence 
to have a go. 

 
You Can Do It ! 

 

Global Calendar  
Our Global calendar is a way to celebrate significant 
cultural and environmental events and is a terrific 
springboard for conversations at home! What’s on in 
the coming weeks? 
 
14–18 August: National Support Staff Week 
Elwood Primary School teachers, students and 
parents would like to acknowledge the hard work 
and huge contribution that School Support Staff 
make to the school team and the lives of our students 
and families everyday. Support Staff include all the 
wonderful office staff, Integration Aides and other 
staff in our school who are such a large part of EPS 
and help us to be the best EPS we can be! Thank you! 
 
18 August: Vietnam  

Veterans Day  
(Long Tan Day) 
On this day each year, is  
the anniversary of the Battle  
of Long Tan, now  
synonymous with Vietnam Veterans Day. In 
acknowledging Vietnam Veterans' Day, 
communities throughout Australia remember the 
sacrifices made by our young men and women in a 
conflict that spanned a ten-year period, thus making 
it the longest war in which Australian's participated. 
 
19-25 August: Book Week 
Each year, many schools and public libraries from all 
over Australia spend a week celebrating books and 
Australian authors and illustrators. Classroom 
teachers, teacher librarians and public librarians 
develop activities, offer competitions and tell stories 
relating to a theme to highlight the importance of 
reading. Don’t forget our Book Week Parades will be 
held on Wednesday of Book Week. 

http://www.vietnamvetsmuseum.org/node/vietnam-veterans-day-long-tan-day
http://www.vietnamvetsmuseum.org/node/vietnam-veterans-day-long-tan-day
http://www.vietnamvetsmuseum.org/node/vietnam-veterans-day-long-tan-day
http://cbca.org.au/bookweek.htm
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Elwood Care Collective 
Did you know that currently in our lovely Elwood 
Community we have many families doing it tougher 
than most, who are undergoing treatment for life-
threatening illnesses, or temporarily unable to work 
due to illness or disbility in their family? 
 
In an effort to increase the beautiful support offered at 
a class level and to ensure care can continue from year 
to year where needed, Elwood Care Collective has 
been formed to assist families on an individual needs 
basis. 
 
How can you help…? 
 

Through an online  volunteer roster basis, you can 
assist a family with various tasks (meals / baking / 
help around the home etc).  At this stage the average 
optional commitment is one meal every six weeks or 
so.  Our kids are keen to help too, knowing they are 
assisting another family at school! 
 
Please  email   us  at   elwoodcarecollective@gmail.com  
and we can forward you information and a link to see 
what is involved.  
 

For further information, please email us or contact Kez 
in the front office, or Barb 0401 436 253 
 

Attachments : 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
Literacy Parent Night 
Enhanced Learning 
Team Holiday 

20-26 August: Speech Pathology Week 
Speech Pathology Week is the annual week to raise 
awareness about communication and swallowing 
disorders, as well as the work of speech pathologists. We 
thank our own EPS Speechie – Jodi and all others who 
collaborate with us and our students. 
 

25 August: Daffodil Day 
Daffodil Day is one of the Cancer  
Council's most loved fundraising  
events and this year, every daffodil  
and every donation grows hope - hope  
for more survivors, hope for better treatments and hope for 
greater support. As the largest merchandise based event in 
the Southern Hemisphere, it's day to support all 
Australians affected by cancer. 
 

31 August: National Meals on Wheels Day  
National Meals on Wheels Day is an opportunity to 
celebrate the 78,700 volunteers that contribute to their 
community and is celebrated on the last Wednesday in 
August each year.  

Nicole Richards … Assistant Principal 

 

Prep in 2018 School Enrolments 
School Enrolments for Preps in 2018 are now closed. If you 
have not already enrolled, please do so as soon as possible. 
Our next Ready Set Go session is on Friday 25 August. In 
order for your child to attend this session, we must have 
received your full enrolment papers in advance.If you have 
any further enquiries, please do not hesitate to contact the 
school office. 

Sharron Hoggett … Administration 

Science comes alive in the JLC 
 

We had such an exciting night of Science 
activities on Tuesday night for National Science 
Week. 
 
Christine and her band of Grade 6 volunteer 
scientists, enthralled us with the amazing science 
of butter making, money bubbles, tea bag rockets 
and more. 
 
It was so lovely to see parents and kids all getting 
into the fun and amazement of Science. 
 
We thank Christine Wood for organising the 
whole event, supplying the activities and 
gathering such wonderful Grade 6 helpers to 
make it such a Scientific Night! 
 
Until next National Science Week! 

 

Nicole Richards 
Assistant Principal 

mailto:elwoodcarecollective@gamil.com
http://www.speechpathologyaustralia.org.au/
http://www.daffodilday.com.au/
http://www.mealsonwheels.org.au/Home.aspx
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